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Measure Description: 
Extends suspension of driving privileges beyond end of suspension period if person fails to submit proof 
of installation of required ignition interlock device. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
 Judicial Department, Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) 
 
Local Government Mandate: 
This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 
15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution. 
 
Analysis: Under this bill, if the defendant’s license was suspended as a result of failure to submit proof 
of installation of the device, the defendant would have his or her license suspended until the Department 
of Transportation (ODOT) receives notification that the interlock device has been installed.  The 
defendant would also be required to use the device for additional time to make up for the required 
amount of time of installation they missed. 
 
The Oregon Department of Transportation reports that the Division of Motor Vehicles (DMV) will incur 
costs associated with increased transactions and computer programming costs. DMV estimates ongoing 
costs of approximately $97,000 per biennium and programming costs in the 2011-13 biennium of 
approximately $230,000.  DMV also notes that due to the amount of computer programming required to 
implement the requirements of this bill, they will not be able to meet the effective date of the bill.  It is 
important to note that DMV analyzes all legislation that passes and develops a work plan to complete 
the necessary work.  Therefore, while each bill is analyzed for changes as id that were the only change 
necessary, actual programming time could be reduced due to efficiencies.  ODOT will develop a work 
plan to address all computer changes required to conform DMV systems to enacted legislation.  The 
department will then appear before the Legislative Assembly or the Emergency Board, if necessary, to 
request an expenditure limitation increase to address the required work.  
 
The Oregon Judicial Department anticipates a minimal fiscal. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


